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AVERAGE UNDERGROUND COST DIFFERENTIAL 

(Filed in compliance with 807 KAR 5:041 Section 21 (5)). 

Average cost differential of UNDERGROUND PRIMARY per foot: 

Option I: Cooperative to provide complete installation: 
$9.32/foot*. 

Option II: Consumer to trench, furnish, and install all conduit 
and fittings, and backfill per Shelby RECC specifications. The 
Cooperative will then complete the installation for a charge of: 
$ 259.61 for each precast or prefabricated equipment pad required 
to complete the installation. This does not include underground 
primary distribution systems for real estate developments 
(subdivisions, etc.). 

Average cost differential of UNDERGROUND RESIDENTIAL SERVICE per 
foot: 

Option I: Cooperative to provide complete installation for a 
minimum charge of $ 275.00 plus materials for all underground 
services 100 feet or less in length. For underground services in 
excess of 100 feet, the d i fferential cost shall be $2.75/foot 
plus materials. (see attached work sheet) 

Option II: Consumer to trench, install and supply conduit and 
backfill per Shelby RECC specification. Shelby RECC will supply 
conductor and other associated facilities to complete the 
installation: NO CHARGE. 

NOTE: Above prices do not include rock removal or other 
procedures which may be taken to assure proper burial depth. If 
rock is encountered or other procedures are taken to insure 
proper depth, the actual additional cost shall apply. 

*SAME AS 1994 DIFFERENTIAL. NO UNDERGROUND PRIMARY EXTENSIONS 
WERE ENCOUNTERED IN 1994 THAT WERE REPRESENTATIVE FOR CALCULATING 
AN AVERAGE DIFFERENTIAL. ~ 
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